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Meeting Minutes
 Board of Management

October 9, 2018 @ HDTC-BIA Office 6pm
Attendance: Nancy Labadie, Clair Culliford, Paul Shettell, and Connie Beneteau

Note: we did not have majority, therefore no matters were voted on tonight. Any voting issues will be forward on to November’s meeting.
Paul called the meeting all to Order:  Welcomed all.
Approval of Agenda: N/A
Police Report by Sgt Jim Lynds: N/A
Business Arising from the Previous Board Meeting Minutes: N/A
Approvals from Previous Meeting Minutes N/A
Declaration of Conflict of Interest: no conflicts identified. 

Board Reports:
Co-Chair: Paul Shettell: 
3rd Street Bridge is scheduled to be reopened for October 30th 2018. However, there will be weight restrictions once it is open.
Theft: The majority of the items have already been replaced. The cheque stubs will have to be ordered by the bank as we have just started our 2016 audit.
Roger’s Hometown Hockey: There is a meeting coming up this month at the Municipality. We (the HDTC-BIA) would like it to be on Wellington Street. Roger’s is still considering the Civic Centre. The Rogers team will be looking for help from us with getting community involvement. (Example: Stores decorating their windows, etc.) Also, Rogers has agreed to send their mascot for our parade in November.
4th Street Parking: The Chamber is moving forward with requesting the Fourth Street be designated a two-hour parking the same as all the other areas in our BIA. Fourth Street was changed back in 2001 but they would now like it moved up to 2 hours. The BIA supports their request.
Secretary: Clair Culliford: Correspondence: We received a certificate for participating in the Radon Challenge. The BIA office passed with no significant levels of radon being present. They are moving forward with a 2nd round of this same challenge and have requested us to pass the information onto our membership. 
Office Update: Connie-Santa Claus Parade is November 16, 2018. The Special Events Application has been submitted with one significant change request. Due to the 3rd Street Bridge having weight restrictions and our estimate that 50% of the float are larger vehicles, we have requested the Staging area go back to Sandys Street. As of today’s date, we have not gotten confirmation that this is accepted. Therefore, we have not informed any of the Float Entries where they will start from.
AGM: Location has not been determined as of yet.
Treasurer: Jeff Comiskey: (Financials- Paul Shettell) reviewed all the documents.
MCK Representative:  Brock McGregor: N/A
New Business:  
Christmas: A gentleman came into the office the other day and said that the BIA use to put up a Christmas Tree on the Kings Commons at DCC and he would decorate it and maintain it. Then the Health Foundation called making a similar request about the BIA assisting with a Christmas Tree. We will follow up with the two people and see exactly what their plans are. In-concept, we all think it’s a good idea.

Chatham-Kent Prosperity Round table is coming to the Capitol Theatre. Clair has agreed to represent the HDTC-BIA at this event.

There is a new hairdresser on 4th Street. Connie will follow up.  
RetroFest 2019: We are waiting to see what the KHAC decision is before we move forward with any decision for the HDTC-BIA on next year’s RetroFest.
Meeting Adjourned.  Next meeting:  November 13, 2018 6pm
Signature of Chair- Jim Carrington: ________________________________

Signature of Secretary – Clair Culliford: _____________________________
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